Antelope Elementary
Community Council Meeting Minutes
February 24, 2022

In attendance:  Marjorie Conrad, Brenda Bennett, Becky Bickel (Year 2); Anna Fondario (Year 2); Brandon Pierce (Year 1); Heather Robins (Year 1); Lisa Richardson (Year 2); Rebecca Herrick (4th grade Teacher); Michelle Berg (Math Coach)
*A welcome to all.
*January 2022 minutes approved
*A discussion about:
1.  What devices are being used and how are students using them?
iPads K-2/Cloud Books 3-6
Students are using iReady, Spelling City, McGraw Hill, and other learning apps to enhance education in Math and Language Arts and other subjects.
2.  What filters are being used on district devices?
Firewalls, which operate based on key words and phrases.  Students are not allowed to use their own devices, except to call home as they leave school property, since their own devices are not connected to filters.
Davis School District has a filtering policy on frequently used sites:  You Tube, Google, and Bing, which has a stronger filter setting.

*Marjorie presented a data update on our Middle-of-Year TSSP Reading and Math proficiency results.
*As part of the TSSP funding, possible STEM learning activities are being developed and integrated into classrooms.  Michelle Berg gave an outstanding presentation on Student-Centered Learning through Robotics, Coding, and 3-D Design, which increases student interest in learning, invites participation, provides problem-solving opportunities, increases student collaboration and cooperation, and can be integrated into math, language arts, science, and social studies etc.  

*Next meeting:  March 24, 2022
* On the agenda for March:  Next year’s (2022-2023) TSSP plan.  Marjorie will email some ideas to discuss and ways we can support those ideas.
